
 

 

 

 
 

Third Race Event Schleiz 

 
The Triumph Germany Racing Team had a big task ahead of them 

after the second race event in Schleiz. The team around Kor 

Veltmann and Lothar Kraus had their hands full regrouping and 

setting up the perfect team. The reward for this incredible 

commitment was a near-perfect race weekend. 

 

 
 

The fastest in practice on Friday, the team demonstrated its 

quality with pole position on Saturday and a win in race one. 

#1 Oliver Svendsen extended his championship lead. Anton 

Södergren is currently ranked XXX in the Sportbike Open class 

championship standings. 

 

Race 1: 

In race 1 on Saturday afternoon, the temperatures were very 

hot, as they had been all weekend. After a good start, both 

Triumph Germany Racing riders, #1 Oliver Svendsen and #87 Anton 

Södergren, found themselves in first and second place. Oliver 

was able to take advantage of his good pace and gradually pull 

away from his pursuers. #87 Anton Södergren was able to compete 

well for positions 2-4 in the first half of the race. 

Unfortunately, he had to park his bike because he had a 

temperature problem and wanted to conserve the material – very 

clever. A shame, as he had his sights set on the podium. #1 

Oliver Svendsen took a controlled start to finish victory, with 

a lead of almost 5 seconds over the second placed driver. 

 
   

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

   
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 

Race 2: 

A brilliant start leads to numerous overtaking maneuvers. #1 

Oliver Svendsen leads the race from the fourth lap and sets the 

pace. In a thrilling final phase, he takes second place, five 

thousandths of a second behind, securing a solid championship 

lead. #87 Anton Södergren also delivers a podium-caliber race, 

delivering his best result of the season so far. With fourth 

place, he now ranks twelfth overall and closes in on the top 

ten. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 
 

 
 



 
 

 

Many thanks... 

Triumph Germany Racing Team 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

   
 
 

 
 

 

 

 


